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Chairman’s report
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ince the social event erupted in Hong Kong in the
S middle of last year and the novel coronavirus
disease began to wreak havoc globally in January this
year, the local travel industry, such related industries as
aviation, hotel, retail and catering, and theme parks and
cruise companies have all suffered severe impacts. Such
a situation has lasted, so far, for more than nine months,
with the travel industry undoubtedly being the most
severely impacted.

Faced with such an unprecedented crisis, members have
had much difficulty in carrying on their business, trade
practitioners have been laid off or have had to live with
much reduced earnings, and the TIC has fared no better
with a huge deficit arising from a plunge in levy income.
The TIC is aware of the dire situation in which members
have found themselves and has kept exploring ways to
alleviate the burden of members such as allowing them
to share office premises so that they can enjoy greater
flexibility with the e-levy system in full operation and the
epidemic becoming the “new normal”.

Besides, | and the Legislator Councillor representing the
tourism sector, together with the heads of trade
organisations and trade representatives, have been
working ceaselessly for months trying to convince the
Government to launch various relief measures under the
Anti-epidemic Fund as quickly as possible in the hope of
alleviating the impact of the epidemic on the trade and
helping members and trade practitioners to tide over
their difficulties, by writing to and meeting with the
Commissioner for Tourism, the Secretary for Commerce
and Economic Development, the Secretary for Food and
Health and the Financial Secretary, and even writing and
issuing an open letter to the Chief Executive.

Owing to the group gathering restrictions, members have
found it difficult to seize their only viable business
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opportunity: local group tours. The TIC has therefore
lobbied the Government to relax the restrictions when
the epidemic is under control, and has recently
successfully persuaded the Government to grant
conditional exemption to members so that they can
organise local group tours of not more 30 people and to
provide a Covid-19 test free of charge for accredited
tourist guides and tour escorts. The trade hopes that this
arrangement will be conducive to the introduction of
health codes and travel bubbles, especially the early
reopening of boundary crossing with the mainland, in
order that business could gradually resume.

As the global pandemic has yet to recede, the path to
recovery for the industry may well be a very long one.
The TIC will continue to spare no efforts in helping
members to find a way out of the crisis. On behalf of the
TIC and the trade, | wish to wholeheartedly thank the
Government and relevant institutions and organisations
for their usual support.
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